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PUC Reminds Parties of Filing Date for Comments 

on Natural Gas Competition Investigation
HARRISBURG – The Public Utility Commission (PUC) today issued a reminder that written comments and responses to data requests filed in response to the PUC’s investigation into the effectiveness of natural gas competition must be received no later than Aug. 27.  
After receiving the comments, the PUC will hold an en banc hearing on Sept. 30 to further explore the level of competition in Pennsylvania. It is requested that parties filing data or comments indicate whether they intend to participate in the hearing so that time can be scheduled for their testimony.

The 1999 Natural Gas Choice and Competition Law enabled customers to purchase gas from independent suppliers, while still having their gas physically delivered by PUC-regulated distribution companies. The law directed the PUC to investigate the level of competition five years after the law went into effect and to report its findings to the General Assembly. If the Commission concludes that effective competition does not exist, it must reconvene the stakeholders to explore options for increasing participation.

On May 27, the Commission issued an order initiating an investigation. A copy of the order is available on the PUC website at www.puc.state.pa.us. From the top navigation menu, select “Search,” and enter I-00040103 in the field for docket number.
In its order, the Commission directed natural gas distribution companies and natural gas suppliers to file specific data relating to the natural gas market. Also, the PUC invited other interested parties to provide comments or written testimony addressing topics that are relevant in assessing the level of competition in that market.
Because this investigation is not an adversarial proceedings, a company need not be represented by an attorney, and comments or written testimony may be filed by a partner, bona fide officer, or employee of the company.  

Ten copies of data, comments or written testimony must be filed with the Commission’s Secretary, James McNulty, at P.O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, PA 17105-3265.  An electronic copy of the filing on a diskette must also be submitted.

The Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission ensures safe, reliable and reasonably priced electric, natural gas, water, telephone and transportation service for Pennsylvania consumers, by regulating public utilities and by serving as stewards of competition.

For recent news releases, or more information about the PUC, visit our internet homepage at www.puc.pa.state.us. 
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